
MARSH GIBBON PARISH COUNCIL: BULLETIN 3 (March 2018) 
 

New Post Office 
 

The new post office at The Plough will open on Friday April 27th. 
John Bercow, MP for Buckingham and Speaker of the House of Commons, will conduct an opening 
ceremony on Friday May 25th at 4.00 pm – the earliest date he is available. 
 
 
Planning  
·        AVDC has reportedly agreed the section 106 (planning obligations) agreements for Ewelme site 
B (Berry Close - opposite Marsh School) and for Ewelme site C (“land west of Leopold Farm”), 
subject to signing off by the Development Management Committee. 
·        The revised application by Parker & Sons for approval of ‘reserved matters’ for five dwellings at 
Whales Lane (17/04607/ADP) will be considered by Council again at its next meeting on March 13th. 
  
Skateboarding 
Skateboarding sessions at the Village Hall car park will resume on three Saturday mornings in March 
(10th, 17th, 24th) from 11.00 until 1.00. The Waddesdon Local Area Forum of Bucks County Council 
has agreed to cover the cost of 32 two-hour sessions from April onwards. Council is now applying for 
grants from AVDC’s New Homes Bonus and from the Hine Memorial Trust to cover the cost of the 
ramps/equipment and a storage box/shed at the Hall. 
  
Speeding 
The Sentinel camera sessions will resume when the weather improves. 
The Waddesdon Local Area Forum of Bucks County Council has agreed to pay 50% of the cost of 
assessing the need for a lower speed limit (20mph) in Castle Street, to slow down traffic in the 
vicinity of Marsh School. 
  
HGV Weight Limit 
Council has requested Transport for Buckinghamshire to consider a weight limit on HGVs using the 
village as a route to their destinations elsewhere. 
  
Next Meeting 
Council will meet next at the Village Hall on Tuesday March 13th at 8.00 pm. 
Everyone is welcome to attend. 
  
To comment, email Ian Metherell, MGPC chairman, at ipmetherell@btinternet.com; or call 01869 
277620. Carole’s email address is clerk@marshgibbon-pc.gov.uk.  
MGPC’s website is at www.marshgibbon-pc.gov.uk.                           
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